July 16, 1945

1509-11-13 BALTIMORE AVE., KANSAS CITY 8, MO.

Dr. Forrest C. Allen
Director of Physical Education
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen,

Just a line to let you know that we are sorry that we were not open Saturday afternoon when you paid us a visit. However, we really are enjoying the summer hours and getting caught up on our golf.

We will hold the driver and six iron until the next time you are in town, or if you prefer we will be glad to mail them to Dr. Bobby and send you the bill. Naturally you are being given the wholesale rate on this repair work. It amounted to \$8.00, but we certainly do not intend to bill you until the clubs have been delivered.

The items at the express office were covered by purchase order No. 13 and should have been marked for the School of Education. We have written Dean Twente today telling him to call at the express office for these items, and requesting that he inform you that these packages were for his school. We apologize for any inconvenience that your office may have been caused by our not addressing these packages properly.

Again we say, just let us know when you are coming to town and we will have the doors open.

Yours for victory,

LOWE CAMPBELI

Chas. A. Burke, Jr.,

Mgr. City Dept.

CAB: iu